BRADWAY ACTION GROUP Minutes

Committee Meeting, Tuesday 8 January 2008 at 7.15 p.m. at 22 Wollaton Road.

Present: Peter Stubbs (Chair), Stephen George (Secretary), John Child, Ruth Darrall, John Kirkman, Rachel Smith, Peter Smithson, Fiona Vallely. 

1. Apologies

Dorothy Astle, John Pritchett, Rachel Wilson, Steve Westnedge.

2. Acceptance of Minutes of the Previous Meeting

The Minutes were accepted as a correct record, subject to the correction of the numbering. Number 5 was repeated, so all numbers after the first 5 should be increased by one.

3. Matters Arising on the Minutes not Covered Elsewhere

Minute 4 (M17 bus). Peter Stubbs had ridden the bus round the full journey and measured the time taken. He believed that there was sufficient slack in the timetable to allow a re-routing round the Everard / Rosamond estate, but had yet to check the timing of that circuit.

Minute 5 (a) (i) (Graffiti). Sufficient members of the committee had volunteered for training with the anti-graffiti kits to allow a special session to be held at the Bradway Community Hall. Dates were currently under negotiation. It was agreed to offer the opportunity to other members of BAG once the date was fixed.

Minute 5 (a)(iii) (Traffic and Road Safety). Stephen George reported that he had written to the Council on behalf of BAG in support of the petition for a crossing on Prospect Road, and that BAG’s support had been noted in the meeting. 

Minute 5 (a)(iii) (Traffic and Road Safety). Peter Stubbs reminded the Committee that BAG would not be making a joint response to Cllr. Keith Hill’s request for notification of areas with traffic problems, but urged all BAG members to consider making individual responses.

Minute 5 (a) (iv) (Environment Weeks). Peter Stubbs had agreed the following dates for the events that were suggested at the last meeting: Dawn Chorus Walk (John Kirkman), 3 May starting at 5.00 a.m. from the car park of the Castle Inn; Walking the Bounds of Bradway (Tony Smith), 11 May starting at 11.00 a.m. from the top of Twentywell Lane (Spar).

Minute 5 (a) (v) (Raffle Prize). It was agreed to give a prize to the value of approximately £10 for the raffle to be held at the Greenhill and Bradway Guides event at the Community Hall on 23 February. Action: Ruth Darrall and Fiona Vallely to buy an appropriate prize.

4. Reports

(a) Chair’s Report

(i) Old School Field. A letter from Creative Play concerning the maintenance of the equipment had been forwarded to Gary Beatson (SCC Children and Young People’s Directorate). A meeting with Gary and Bob King was still to be arranged.  BAG members had carried out various repairs to the playground.

(ii) Hedges on Jennel behind SHJ School. In response to a complaint from a BAG member, Peter Stubbs had inspected the hedges, and reported those that were overgrowing the footpath to Dennis Wyatt (SCC Street Force).

(iii) Bradway Annexe. A meeting with Alan Disberry (SCC Community Buildings Unit) was being arranged for one evening in the week commencing 21 January. It was anticipated that Alan would want to see a group formed to apply for funding for the improvements to the Annexe. It was agreed that prior to taking part in fund-raising, BAG should insist that the management of the Annexe be handed over to a local group, and that the building should be in good condition prior to the handover. There was some discussion about whether there was sufficient interest in the community to make the effort involved worthwhile: Peter Stubbs had received only one reply to his request for suggested uses by local groups.

(iv) Planning. Along with many local people, BAG had objected to the application to build flats on the site of 218 Twentywell Lane. The application had now been rejected.

(b) Treasurer’s Report

At 31 December the balance in the bank stood at £2538.65 with one un-presented cheque, for £70.50 for the auditing of the accounts, making a real balance of £2468.15 (£1067.88 in the General Account and £1400.27 in the Field Account).

(c) Secretary’s Report

Bradway was now part of the Lowedges, Batemoor and Jordanthorpe Community Safety Partnership. Stephen George attended on behalf of BAG. He had circulated to the Committee a report on a meeting held on 4 December, and raised the question of whether these reports should be circulated more widely. As most of the business was of little direct relevance to Bradway, it was agreed that the reports should not normally be circulated to members, but it should be Minuted that any member who wished to see a report could be sent one.

(d) Membership Secretary’s Report

Fiona Vallely brought a draft membership renewal letter to the meeting. This was approved, and copies would go out over the next few weeks.

5. South West Area Panel Community Chest

Applications had been invited for grants of between £100 and £500 from the Community Chest in pursuit of the theme “Greening the South-West of Sheffield”. Activities should promote environmental issues. It was agreed to apply for funding to purchase and fit nesting boxes for birds in Poynton Wood.

Action: John Kirkman to enquire into the cost of purchasing boxes from the Ecclesall Woods sawmill, and to find out whether the Countryside Rangers could assist with placing the boxes in the wood. Peter Smithson to complete and return application form.

6. Open Meeting, March

It was agreed to change the date of the Open Meeting to 4 March, and to move the next Committee meeting to 8 April. Two suggestions were made for speakers for the Open Meeting. It was agreed to invite Sheffield Trading Standards to provide a speaker who would cover the rights of residents in relation to door-to-door salesmen, telephone sales calls, and unsolicited advertising mail.

Action: Stephen George to book school hall, contact potential speakers, and ensure that the arrangements were mentioned in the next edition of the Bradway Bugle.

7. Revised Dates of Future Meeting

Committee: 8 April, 10 June, 23 September

Open Meetings: 4 March, 17 June

The meeting closed at 9.00 p.m.
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